
   

In this issue… 

My heartfelt greetings to all.  Wishing all of       you 

the best of life and good health. I would like to give a report 
on the activities of RC KANDAYA for the month of July 
2020. 
 
BOARD MEETINGS:  

We also had our first board meeting last July 3, 2020 
at the Mc Donald’s Avenida main outlet.   This was a 
combination of zoom and face to face meeting where we had 
to follow certain protocol for a safe meeting.  Attendees were:  
Pres. Lolit Escano, PE Irish Loteyro, IPP Liza Calda, VP 
Marlyn Ruiz,  Sec. Kathleen Quintero,  Treas. Caroline 
Andrade, Dir. Miranda Varon, Dir. Elaine Delgado, Dir. 
Annabelle Vy, SAA Jeanne Yu 

There was another emergency board meeting last 
July 11, 2020, thru zoom, where we approved the following:  
1. Addition of P200.00 per month or P1,200.00 per semester 
to fund our various projects, 2. Opening of a new account for 
our operational funds and maintaining the old account for 
our restricted funds, 3.  Joint project with the ATSCA for the 
donation of NK95 facial masks to the Tacloban City Hospital 
and Tac City Health.  3.  Distribution of facial masks to CAAP 
Engineering office.  Meeting was attended by 10 officers . 
 
REGULAR MEETINGS 

Our 1st Virtual regular meeting was held on July 8, 
2020 at 12:00 noon with the Team Daffodil hosting it led by 
Rtn.  Aiza Belle Lee.  It was a good attendance since there 
were 19 members who joined our virtual meeting. 

Our 2nd virtual regular meeting was on July 15, 2020 
12:00 noon also. The Host Team was Peony , headed by Rtn. 
Bless Javier. It was  also another very good attendance since 
there were o 19 attendees.  We hope this will always be the 
case during our regular meetings. 

Our fellowship was moved to august 1, 2020, 
because of conflict of schedule for the bread making class. 

 
SERVICE PROJECTS 
July 27 – distribution of disposable facial masks to CAAP 
Engineering.  After that, we also distributed facial masks and 
gloves to Tac City Hospital, thru Dra. Geodina Gumagay, 
which were donated by the Association of Taclobanons of 
Southern California. 

Lastly, we went to Tacloban City Health and 
distributed facial masks thru Dra. Gloria Fabregas.   

 
 

 

 

Those who joined us for the distribution were the following:  
Pres. Lolit Escano,  VP  Marlyn Ruiz, Dir  Cathy Bonavitacola 
Dir Miranda  Varon, Dir. Annabelle Vy, PE Irish Loteyro, Rtn. 
Vicky Esber, Rtn. Philfa dela Cruz.  PP Fema Adi;zas tried to 
join but was held up by traffic.  Thanks to all the ladies who 
joined and made an effort. 
 
ROTARY DUES 

We were able to pay our SAR , TRM, district Levy, 
District Fund and Rotaract Levy on time, on July 30, 2020.  
Thank you to Treas. Caroline Andrade and also to Daben , who 
collected from our members.  

 
NEWSLETTER 

WE also finished our first kandaya newsletter.  It was 
sent thru online.  Thank you to our President Elect Irish 
Loteyro and the other kandayans who helped  made the 
publishing of our newsletter possible. 
 
OTHER ACTIVITIES 

On July 18, 2020 was the  turn over and installation 
of club president and officers of our son club, RC Central 
Tacloban. PP Dinah Lelis, VP Marilyn Ruiz and Pres. Lolit 
Escano attended the installation of President . 
Our Club was also invited to join the Tacloban Health Board 
Meeting on July 21, 2020 at the City Mayor’s Office Board 
Room.  Those who attended were Pres. Lolit Escano, Pres. 
Elect Irish Loteyro and Sec. Kathleen Quintero.  It was a very 
fruitful and enlightening meeting since we were able to know 
what the city has been doing during the pandemic times.  And 
how the private sector can help and coordinate with the city 
government . 

 July was a very fruitful month for all of us, 
considering that we are in a pandemic situation.  Let us hope 
and pray that we will be able to be more active and generous 
this coming August. 
 
REMEMBRANCE 

Let us all remember and pray for the passing of our 
former RCK member  Paz De La Cruz, who died last July 9, 
2020 and  Rtn  Juliet Pretencio  who died last July 22,  2020.    

 
Thank you to all our fellow Kandayans who supported 

our many projects and activities for this month of July.  I do 
hope that the coming months will be more challenging and 

fruitful. 
 
 

PRESIDENT’S POST 
       by  Pres.  Lolita  G.  Escaño 

 



 

 

SECRETARY’S WALL 

Announcements: 
 
Host Group for August 2020  
Regular Meeting 
 
3rd Regular Meeting 8/12/20 Team Peony 
4th Regular Meeting  8/19/20 Team Calla Lily 
Fellowship   8/26/20 Team Daffodil  
 
Deadlines:  

 
Reminding members who were not able to remit/pay 
p3,000.00 for the SAR & Other dues-deadline for this was 
July 30, 2020.  

 
Highlights: 

 
The 1st Club Fellowship was a blast, everyone was 

engrossed with bread making that nobody kept track of time 
Kandayans can be bakers too!  The UBE bread perfectly 
matched the Mcdo Brewed coffee, generously provided by 
Treas. Caroline Andrade.  

To the would be bakers & tasters: Pres. Lolit, VP 
Marlyn, PE Irish, PP Dina, Treas. Cai, Dir. Cathy B., SAA 
Jeanne, Dir. Annabelle,  Dir. Miranda, Dir. Margaret, PP 
Fema and yours truly,   congratulations to a day of fun , 
learning & laughter. 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

#Rotary Responds 

JULY proposed ACTIVITIES 

 

a. Project in Partnership with An Taclobanon Asso. of 

Southern California: 

  Beneficiaries:   Tacloban City  Hospital 

By  Sec.  Kathleen A. Quintero 

PE  Irish    Loteyro 
Editor in Chief / Layout Artist 

Editorial  Staff 

Pres  Lolita  Escano 
 Associate Editor  

Sec.  Kathleen Quintero 
Production Manager 

Contributors 

Dist DGR/PRM Caroline  Andrade 

Dir. Catherine  Bonavitacola 

Dir. Miranda  Varon 

  IPP  Liza  Calda 
Consultant/Adviser 

August is  Rotary Membership Month!  We  are looking  to 

increase  the number of active and  empowered Kandayans  in  
our  club.  We  must  grow  our  Membership simply so  we  can  
achieve  more . 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
There are so many reasons to join a Rotary Club today.  

 Friendship 
 Business Development 
 Personal Growth 
 Leadership Development 
 Citizenship in the Community 
 Continuing Education 
 FUN 
 Public Speaking Skills 
 Entertainment 
 Family Programs 
 Development of Ethics 
 Cultural Awareness 
 Prestige 
 Nice  People 
 Opportunity to SERVE 

 
Connect  with our  Membership Director,  Dir.  

Caroline  Andrade now!  Together  we  TRANSFORM lives… 
Together we  open doors of OPPORTUNITIES… 
 

ROTARY 
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